

## ROARING 40%

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

## MELBOURNE/GIPPSLAND BRANCH

President: Lorraine Burgess

848 1777 (Home)

Secretary: Jean Goff

579 5275 (Home)

Correspondence:

985 Centre Road, SOUTH OAKLEIGH, 3167

Next Dinner:

Annual Meeting at Box Hill Golf Club, 202 StationStreet,

Box Hill

When:

WEDNESDAY

5th OCTOBER, 1983

Time:

7.00 p.m.

Social Drink

7.30p.m. Dinner

Contact Sec. Jean 5795275 by THURSDAY 29th September if you would like to go. Don't leave it till the last minute -- ring as soon as you know you can come. Cost of dinner plus drinks- approx. \$13.00 per head. Anyone pulling out after the numbers have been phoned in will have to pay deposit of \$5.00 per head.

Sixty members turned up at the Southern Golf Club and had a very enjoyable meal. We were pleased to see Max & Jean Reid who haven't been with us for sometime and welcome new faces Ron & Kath Lush, Kevin & Fran Topp and Clive Goodenough. I hope we will see you again at this dinner. Someone accused me of being "mad with power" -- not true -- just pleased to be able to make myself heard for once, thanks to the use of the microphone. We all enjoyed reliving our Dimboola night via Ian's movie. I think those who hadn't been present on that night also enjoyed it. Six mad golfers also had a pleasant afternoon on the course before the dinner --Sam McInnes and Col Speirs taking the honours for the day.

Trip to Bendigo: Twenty-one of us went to Bendigo on Saturday, 10th Joined up with 24 Bendigo folk for dinner at Newmarket Hotel first class meal and the company was great too. We were very fortunate to be able to play 12 holes of golf on Sunday morning before the rains came and it turned freezing cold. We adjourned to a nice warm fire at Keven & Shirley Harvey's home and had a scrumptious B.B.Q. and sweets. They had magnificent trophies to hand out including putters, umbrellas and golf balls galore. Melbourne Gippsland came home with the teams trophy (3 best) which they won by  $\frac{1}{2}$  point, although Bob Stanford from Bendigo had the best score. John Ritchie was our best and also won the putting -- Barbie Neate and myself came home with brand new putters -- no excuse for 43 puts now! won themain raffle prize - a beautiful black golf bag. As you can see a very good time was had by all -- hope to have more starters next year.

As this is our Annual dinner SUBS ARE NOW DUE \$4.00 single \$8.00 double Yes ladies we are full members and must pay for the privilege.

SATURDAY 27th NOVEMBER at Clarke Hall, SYNDAL TECH Christmas Dinner: I will take names of starters at next dinner.

Cheerio for now

Jean Goff

DON'T FORGET **SUBS** SUBS SUBS SUBS